
 

Agreed Minutes  September 2023 

An ordinary board of management meeting took place on 25th September 2023.  Jason 

Cambell has resigned his position. The board wishes him well in his new school.  Up to date 

finances were shared with the board. 

Teaching and Learning 

Our Leaving Certificate results from 2023 were very positive. Year on year we have seen an 

increase in results. The school does not currently have a woodwork teacher and as a result 

this has been removed from the timetable. We hope to offer this for the 2024/2025 school 

year.  

Teachers have identified L2LPS as an area they would like to have additional training/ 

support in.  

New Assessment approach has been rolled out with our Transition Years. 

Admissions 

The board approved 56 place in 1st year in 2024. R. Doran shared the breakdown of current 

student profile. Admissions notice  was approved by the board. 

Policy 

The New Child Protection Guidelines have been approved by the board. 

Building works 

A number of building works have been completed over the summer.   

● New cameras have been installed in the reception area. 

● The barrier has been fixed in the yard 

● New Code on the interior of the reception door has been installed 

● New electric metal roller has been installed in the office. 

● The introduction of a locker system has proved very successful to date. All juniors 

and the majority of seniors have access to a locker 

● Boys toilets  was competed over the summer.  

● Gym hall- Floor has been replaced. This has been a huge improvement 

● Ceiling Library is still outstanding.  

The board welcomes the positive impact that additional Year Heads have made. The school 

is working towards imbedding restorative practice. This is a result of Child Protection 

Review. 



The school continues to offer  a significant number of Extra Curricular activities. We wish to 

acknowledge the high degree of volunteerism in the school.  

 

 

 

 


